
 

 

CHAUTAUQUA COUNTY 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS  

Canvass of the November 8th, 2022  

General Election  
Held on 

November 21, 2022 
 

Commissioner Massey recessed the regular meeting and open the Canvass of the 
2022 General Election.  Commissioner Shaw gave the second and the motion 

passed 3-0 at 9:00 a.m. 
 

County Election Officer Niki Collier provided the provisional report with nine 

provisional ballots.  Two tied positions were decided by drawing names.  Joseph Fox 

was drawn for Jefferson Township Clerk and Pam Watson was drawn for Hendricks 

Township Clerk.  

After discussion and review of the provisional ballot chart, Commissioner Deal 

moved to accept the provisional report, Commissioner Massey gave the second and 

the motion passed 3-0.  Two provisional ballots were accepted and tallied by the 

counting board present.  The remaining seven were reject. 

The Canvass was recessed for 15 minutes. 

Commissioner Deal resumed the Canvass, and Mrs. Collier provided the Canvass 

documents for final review.   

Commissioner Massey moved to accept the canvassed totals as presented, 

Commissioner Shaw gave the second and the motion passed 3-0. 

Commissioner Deal moved to close the Canvass of the 2022 General Election, 
seconded by Commissioner Shaw, motion passed 3-0. 

 
 
/s/Parker Massey ________________________________   

Parker Massey, First District Commissioner 

 

/s/Rodney Shaw_________________________________________  

Rodney Shaw, Second District Commissioner 

 

/s/David Deal________________________________________   

David Deal, Chairman, Third District Commissioner 

 

ATTEST: 

/s/Niki Collier_________________________________________  

Niki Collier, County Clerk 

 


